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Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
December 12, 2016 

6:30pm 
 
Video-Recorded 

 
Selectmen Present: Chairman Shawn O’Neil, Vice-Chair Chris Giordano, Kimberly Farah, Judi Cogswell, Sheila 
Johannesen 
 
Others present:  Chief Wade Parsons, Bruce MacDougall & Alan Gould of MRI, Sharon Woodside, Justine 
Dufresne, Charles Lucas, Alexander Cooper, Katie Husson, Andrew Volinsky, Annie and Peter Olsen, Stefanie 
Dube, Marta Madiglian, David Duquette, Marie Greaves, Eric Cornell, Stacie O’Connor, John Russo, Nick Golden, 
Sandra Nelson, George Nelson, Allan Hess, Robert Loree, Carsten Springer, Kathy Beattie, Paul & Mary Ann 
DiStephano, Steve Woitkun, John Hughes, Anthony Pizzurro, Nellie Carr 
 
Chairman O’Neil opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the troops who put themselves in harms way.  
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

I. Budgets 
a. 4140.2 Voter Registration 

Budget is down due to there only being one election for next year. 
 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to approve the proposed 
2017 budget for 4140.2 Voter registration for $12,967;  motion passed. 
 

b. 4140.1 Town Clerk 
Explained the need for someone about 9 hours a week to be trained to fill in for sick/vacation 
times. Looking to have books rebound, which is about $250 per book.  
 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to approve the proposed 
2017 budget for 4140.1 Town Clerk for $8,649; motion passed. 

  
c. 4441.1 General Assistance 

Looking for an increase in stipend due to the increased amount of work that has been done 
 
Selectman Farah made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to approve the proposed 
2017 budget for 4441.1 General Assistance for $7,192; motion passed. 
 

d. 4442.1 Direct Assistance 
The rent has gone down substantially. Utilities went over budget due to increases in costs.  
 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Johannesen, to approve the 
proposed 2017 budget for 4442.1 Direct Assistance for $27,700; motion passed. 
 

e. 4445.2 Vendor Payments 
The only difference is Rockingham Meals on Wheels has requested an increase but the service has 
also increased by 30% just in Danville for residents.  
 
Selectman Farah made the motion, seconded by, to approve the proposed 2017 budget for 4445.2 
Vendor Payments for $31,882; motion passed. 

II. Minutes 
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       Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to approve the December 5, 5016 
minutes as amended; motion passed. 
 
 Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Johannesen, to approve the December 8, 
2016 public minutes as amended; motion passed.  
 
 Selectman Farah made the motion, seconded by Selectman Johannesen, to approve the December 8, 2016 
non-public minutes as written; motion passed. Vice-Chair Giordano abstained.  
 

Selectman Farah made the motion, seconded by Selectman Johannesen, to request a non-public with the council; 
motion passed. Selectman Cogswell in the nay.  
 
Meeting came back to public session at 7:20 pm. 

 
III. Municipal Resources/ Police Chief Discussion 

 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to go into non-public session 
under 91A(e); roll call vote  
O’Neil-yes, Giordano-yes, Farah-yes, Johannesen-yes, Cogswell-yes; motion passed 
 
Chief Wade Parsons requested that the meeting stay public and the Board granted that.  The motion was 
cancelled. 
 
Selectman Farah wanted an update from MRI on the status of the administrative report that was done. This 
report is still sealed, which makes it difficult to explain.  
 
Town Council stated that it is not recommended to discuss the document in a public setting considering that 
it is a non-public document.  
 
Selectman Farah made the motion, seconded by Selectman Farah, to move the meeting to non-public with 
MRI to discuss the contract with MRI with the Town Council; roll call vote 
 
O’Neil-nay, Giordano-yes, Farah-yes, Johannesen-yes, Cogswell-nay motion passed. 
 
Meeting came back to public session at 8:37pm 
 
Chairman O’Neil made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to cease MRI engagement about this 
PD matters; motion failed. Chairman O’Neil and Selectman Cogswell in the yay. Selectman Farah, 
Selectman Johannesen and Vice-Chair Giordano in the nay.  
 
Carsten Springer asked to look at the onset of the conflict of interest. Due to the past and future workings of 
Selectman Johannesen and Chief Parsons, should Selectman Johannesen be asked to recuse herself to 
prevent the potential for future lawsuits due to a conflict of interest. Vice-Chair Giordano said that because 
Selectman Cogswell was a former employee that she should also be considered in the discussion about 
recusal. This was not discussed by the Board. 

 
IV. Budgets 

a. 4210.1 Police Department 
COLA increases as noted in the budget. Part time salary was reduced as a result of proposal for a 
new position. Chief discussed increases and decreases throughout the budget with justifications. 
 
Vice-Chair Giordano suggested adding two officers instead of one lieutenant to avoid being top 
heavy in administrators. Chief emphasized his need for a strong administrator and Vice-chair 
Giordano agreed to leave this up to the chief.  
 
Chairman O’Neil made the motion, seconded by Vice-Chair Giordano, to approve the 2017 
proposed budget for 4210.1 Police department for $486,485; motion passed unanimously.  
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b. 4210.2 Animal Control 

ACO Sheila Johannesen presented the Animal Control budget. She budgeted $500 for 2016 
budget and YTD spent was $384 and proposed $700 for veterinary expense. Selectman Cogswell 
asked what her rationale was for this budgeted item. This will be a level-funded line item. 
Communications budget has already been budgeted for under the PD budget so the budget was 
dropped to $135.  
 
The reported calls for 2016 were 334 per Ms. Johannesen. A document from PD stated that there 
were 322 calls.  
 
Selectman Cogswell made the motion, seconded by Chairman O’Neil, to postpone the budget so 
the Board can review the information Selectman Cogswell distributed; motion passed.  
 

c. Warrant Articles (Fire Department)  
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to move the Fire 
Department Warrant Article to raise an appropriate $160,000 through taxation and $290,000 from 
capital reserve fund for the purchase of a new vehicle, forward; motion passed unanimously.  
 

Purchase of a New Fire Rescue Vehicle 
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate Four Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars ($450,000) to purchase 
and equip a Fire Rescue Vehicle of which Two Hundred Ninety Thousand Dollars ($290,000) will be withdrawn 
from the Fire Dept. Capital Reserve Fund for Future Fire Dept. Vehicle Purchases capital reserve fund and to name 
the Board of Selectmen to be the agent to expend these funds.  The remaining One Hundred Sixty Thousand Dollars 
($160,000) will be raised through taxation. 

 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to recommend by the 
Board of Selectmen; motion passed 5-0. 
  
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to move the Fire 
Department Warrant Article to raise and appropriate $100,000 to the capital reserve fund if the 
previous warrant article fails; motion passed. 

Fire Dept. Capital Reserve Fund for Future Fire Dept. Vehicle Purchases 
If article above fails, To see if the Town will raise and appropriate the sum of One Hundred Thousand Dollars 
($100,000) to be added to the Fire Dept. Capital Reserve Fund for Future Fire Dept. Vehicle Purchases previously 
established. 

Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to recommend by the 
Board of Selectman; motion passed 5-0. 
 
Warrant Article to add $30,160 to have two, week night fire personnel on call during week nights.  
 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Farah, to move the above Warrant 
Article forward; motion passed 5-0. 
 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to recommend by the 
Board of Selectman; motion passed 5-0. 

Fire Department Scheduled Weeknight On-Call Coverage 
To see if the municipality will vote to raise and appropriate Thirty Thousand One Hundred Sixty Dollars ($30,160) 
for the purpose of adding weeknight on-call coverage for 2 Firefighters/EMTs from 10pm–6am Sunday-Thursday at 
minimum wage ($7.25/hour). This will be an extension of our current weekend on-call coverage and will ensure 
having 2 Fire Department members available during these hours. 

 
Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Farah, to move Warrant article to 
add $8,000 to the capital reserve fund for personal protective; motion passed 
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Vice-Chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cogswell, to recommend by the 
Board of Selectman; motion passed 5-0. 

Protection of Personnel Equipment Capital Reserve Fund 
To see if the Town will raise and appropriate the sum of Eight Thousand Dollars ($8,000.00) to be added to the 
Protection of Personnel Equipment Capital Reserve Fund previously established for the future replacement of Self-
Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) to protect firefighters. 

Two quotes to fix the 35 year old-generator were reviewed, and a third quote to replace the 
generator was discussed.  It was decided to replace the stator in the existing generator instead of 
replacing the generator with a new one.  Patty was asked to get a third quote to repair the stator 
and Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Farah, to approve up to $4500 
to replace the stator in the generator; motion passed. 

 
Selectman Johannesen confirmed the addition of five letters dated 9/21/16,  9/30/16, 10/6/16, 10/1/16, and 12/1/16 
in regard to a previous investigation that began from the Selectmen’s meeting on 9/12/16, be attached to these 
minutes.  Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Farah, to attach these letters to the 12/12/16 
minutes; motion passed.  (letters attached) 
 
Meeting adjourned at approximately10:10 pm 
 
Respectively, 
 
Meghan O’Neil 
Recording Secretary 
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